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INTRODUCTION 

 
1. This report sets out the results of our Internal Audit review of St Mary Cray Primary School carried out in quarter 3 of 2014/15. 

The school converted to academy status on the 01 November 2014. 
 
2. The purpose of this visit is to identify any issues which need to be resolved prior to closure of the accounts. 
 
3. The controls we expect to see in place are designed to minimise the school's exposure to a range of risks. Weaknesses in 

controls that have been highlighted will increase the associated risks and should therefore be corrected to assist overall 
effective operations. 

 
4. The original scope of the audit was outlined to the school prior to the review. The period covered by this report is from  

October 2013 to October 2014. 
 

AUDIT SCOPE 

 
5. The scope of the audit was to review transactions for the period October 2013 to October 2014.and included payments, 

leases and contracts, payroll, bank reconciliations and the Commercial Transfer Agreement. 
 

MANAGEMENT SUMMARY 

 
6. While on site on 09/12/14 audit sampled primary accounting documents including: expenditure, contracts and leases, payroll 

records and bank reconciliations. The samples were selected from the period October 2013 to October 2014.  Audit also 
considered the Commercial Transfer Agreement, which has now been signed by the Council, the governing body and the 
School’s Academy Trust and there are no concerns arising. 

 
7. The aged debtor report dated 02/12/14 showed one payment of £12.62 due to the school and the aged creditor report dated 

02/12/14 showed no financial liabilities owed by the school. 
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8. School meal debts at 31/10/14 were £336.16. 
 

9. The school uses London Borough of Bromley providers for payroll services; therefore no actual auditing was required in this 
area as this is covered by a corporate audit of payroll. October 2014 payroll totals were checked to ensure the amounts were 
re-paid to The London Borough of Bromley and all was found to be as expected. 
 

10. The school has received confirmation of the percentage that the school has to pay for employers LBB pension contributions 
from the actuary. 
 

11. It is the responsibility of the Local Authority [LA] to formally close the accounts and once all monies have been correctly 
accounted for, the LA will then arrange for surplus funds to be transferred to the new academy account within the agreed 
timescales.  
 

SIGNIFICANT FINDINGS  

 
12. None 
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